

July - August 2013

Dear Friends,

We were delighted to have Rachel's father, Evangelist Larry Brown and his wife Rhonda, come for a visit. Bro. Brown was a tremendous blessing in many ways. He was able to preach in our services and a men's prayer breakfast and have a teaching/question time for our staff. We were also able to visit a remote village to counsel with a group of people in a small village church who were having some trouble. It is an incredible blessing to have a seasoned pastor to preach, teach, and counsel. The Lord has opened a tremendous door of opportunity for him and his wife to travel to foreign fields to help missionaries. Speaking from a firsthand experience, it is very much of a blessing for missionaries. You can learn more about his ministry at www.evangelistlarrybrown.com.

At the end of May, we held a ladies' meeting. Mrs. Rhonda Brown was our guest speaker. We broke our city up into 11 different sections, with different women in our church in charge of inviting and following up on ladies in their section. Our church prayed and visited, and we were blessed to see over 250 ladies in attendance, with 99 trusting Christ as their Saviour. Many of these ladies returned on Sunday. The following Sunday we had over 400 in attendance. Please pray that the Lord will continue to work in the hearts and lives of the ladies and that we will see many of them continue to grow in the Lord.

At the end of June, we had a two-day revival for our church. Evangelist James Belisle was able to preach at this revival. God used him greatly to deliver just the right messages that our people needed at this time. During the week of the revival, we had prayer meetings every day begging God to bring revival to His church and His people.

The Saturday after the revival meeting, we held an open-air meeting in the area of Mwembesongo. The Lord blessed incredibly. There were over 500 people gathered in the field to listen to Bro. Belisle preach; 47 people were led to the Lord through personal soul winning on this day. We sent a mini-van to the area the next day, Sunday, and 16 people from that area came to our church services as a result of the meeting. Praise the Lord for this open door of opportunity. Please visit our website to see a video update of this special day. www.wyatttanzania.com

We had a wonderful teen summer camp. Bro. Mshama Kinyonga, did a great job organizing and running this camp. Bro. Belisle and myself preached during the week. Please pray that the Lord will continue to revive the hearts of our people and that many young people will continue to make decisions to serve the Lord with their lives.

The next couple of months will be busy ones, as we will be opening the orphanage at the end of July. The beginning of August is our country's Farm Fair at which our church will have an area where we will be soul winning for several days. We will also be taking a quick trip home in August to help our home church, Marion Avenue Baptist Church, with their first missions conference. Please pray for us during this busy time.

Your representatives to Tanzania,

Jerry & Rachel Wyatt

Jerry and Rachel Wyatt III PO Box 1070 | Morogoro, Tanzania | 336.306.8463 Jerry@wyatttanzania.com | www.wyatttanzania.com

Home Church | Marion Avenue Baptist Church | 215 S. Marion | Washington, IA 52353 Mission Agency | fbmi | 507 state street | Hammond, IN 46320